
 

 
 

 
 
 

Department of Energy 
200 Grand Avenue, Suite 500 

Grand Junction, Colorado  81501 
 

 
December 22, 2021  MOAB-00008-22 
 
Mr. Douglas T. Mandeville 
Project Manager 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Uranium Recovery and Materials Decommissioning Branch 
Division of Decommissioning, Uranium Recovery, and Waste Programs 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
11545 Rockville Pike 
Mail Stop T-5A10 
Rockville, MD 20852-2738 
 
SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF UMTRA PROJECT CRESCENT JUNCTION 

DISPOSAL CELL INTERIM COMPLETION REPORT,  
 ADDENDUM K  
 
 
Dear Mr. Mandeville: 
 
The Moab Uranium Mill Tailings Remedial Action (UMTRA) Project began placing 
uranium mill tailings and other residual radioactive material (RRM) in the disposal cell in 
April 2009. Because it will take many years to complete the disposal cell, the Moab 
UMTRA Project prepares sequential addenda Interim Completion Reports that will be 
referenced in a Final Completion Report that will address the entire completed cell. 
 
The Moab UMTRA Project Crescent Junction Disposal Cell Interim Completion Report 
Addendum K (DOE-EM/GJRAC2040-K), which addresses activities performed from 
October 1, 2020, through September 30, 2021, has been electronically submitted via the 
NRC Electronic Submittals System. This report includes placement of 555,750 yd³ of 
RRM and 27,016 yd³ of final cover materials. 
 
If there are questions, please contact me at 859-227-5016. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 

 
 Russell McCallister 
 Federal Cleanup Director 
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Via Email 
 
cc: 
M. Udovitsch, MOAB 
C. Pulskamp, MOAB 
J. Sattler, EMCBC 
Project File MOA 3.3 (S. Hooper) 
 


